
Dear Parents and Carers,

I would like to extend our thanks to our wonderful P&F team for hosting such a
fantastic Family Welcome Event last Friday after school. Despite the
unexpected turn in the weather, it was a great opportunity for our school
community to come together, and we truly appreciate the effort that went into
making it such a special occasion.

A big thank you also to the parents who helped transport our Year 6 students
to the Brigidine Leadership Day this week. Your support ensures our students
can participate in these valuable experiences, and we are very grateful.

I’d like to take this opportunity to remind all parents that if you are volunteering
in any capacity—whether it be driving students, assisting with reading groups,
or marshalling at sports events—you must be on the CSBB Volunteer
Contractor Register. You can join the register by completing the form,                        
and once registered, the requirement only needs to be renewed every three
years.

For parents of students in Year 3 and Year 5, please note that NAPLAN will
begin in Week 6. To help your child be fully prepared, please ensure they have
a working set of headphones for the tests. If you are aware of any upcoming
absences during the testing period, kindly inform the school as soon as
possible so we can arrange catch-up sessions within the designated test
window.

Thank you for your ongoing support in making our school community such a
welcoming and enriching place for our students.

Warm regards,
Genevieve Smith
Principal
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Lord our God, 

You sent your Son into the world 

to live with us as one of us, 

to heal, to teach, to sanctify, 

and to proclaim the Good News 

of the coming of the Kingdom. 

Help us to live our Baptism to the full, 

and to find ways to do what Jesus did: 

to bring joy and life wherever we go, 

to lift up the suffering, 

and to tell other people 

about the new life Jesus has 

brought us. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

PRAYER FOR THE EIGHTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME





ASH WEDNESDAY AND THE SEASON OF LENT 
Ash Wednesday marks the beginning of Lent, a special time in the Catholic Church
where we focus on prayer, penance, and growing closer to God.

On Ash Wednesday, we receive ashes on our foreheads as a symbol of repentance
and humility. The ashes remind us that we are called to turn away from sin and live
more faithfully. 

During Lent, we are encouraged to pray more, give up certain comforts and do acts
of kindness and charity. This season lasts 40 days, leading up to Easter, and is a time
to prepare our hearts to celebrate the Resurrection of Jesus. It’s a chance for all of
us to grow spiritually and draw closer to God through reflection and self-discipline. 

SHROVE TUESDAY
The P&F is organising pancakes for students next Tuesday 4th March. To
participate, please make a gold coin donation on the day. Please see flyer attached
to this newsletter for more details.

OPENING SCHOOL MASS AND YEAR 6 LEADERSHIP INDUCTION
Last Friday, Prouille School gathered for a beautiful celebration at the opening
school Mass and the Year 6 Induction Ceremony, which was held at Holy Name
Church. The mass was presided by Fr Kelvin. It was a joyous occasion for the whole
school community, coming together in prayer and unity. 

The Mass began with the Year 6 students processing into the church alongside their
Kindergarten buddies, making it a special moment for both the youngest and oldest
students at the school. This was a beautiful representation of our school’s spirit of
unity, as these two groups walked together, side by side. 

Following the Mass, we celebrated the Year 6 Induction Ceremony, where each
student was presented with their leadership badge. They proudly recited their pledge
to serve as leaders of our school, marking an important step in their journey as role
models for others. 

We were grateful to have many friends and family members from the school and
parish community join us for this special time, making the ceremony even more
memorable. It was truly a moment to celebrate our shared faith and commitment to
one another. 
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FAMILY MASS - THIS SATURDAY 1ST MARCH 2025

We warmly invite all families to join us for our first Family Mass of the year, happening
this Saturday at 5pm at Holy Name Church. This special Mass will be presented by our
Year 3 students, who are excited to lead us in prayer and celebration.

Although the Mass is hosted by Year 3, everyone from our school community is invited
to attend. It’s a wonderful opportunity to come together as both a school and parish
family to celebrate our faith. We look forward to seeing you there for this meaningful
occasion as we begin the year united in prayer and community. 

We hope to see you this Saturday for a beautiful Mass. 
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PROJECT COMPASSION LAUNCH
Next Friday, we will launch Project Compassion, a wonderful initiative by Caritas
Australia that helps support people in need around the world. This year, the theme is
“Unite Against Poverty” , and it reminds us that, together, we can make a difference
in the lives of those who are experiencing hardship. 

Project Compassion works tirelessly to provide basic human needs like food, clean
water, education, and healthcare to those living in poverty. Through their efforts, they
are making a real difference in countries like Samoa, Vietnam, and the Democratic
Republic of Congo, where many face significant challenges in accessing these
essential needs. 

This year, we have the opportunity to support these communities by making a small
donation. Every contribution, no matter how big or small, can help provide people with
the resources they need to live with dignity and hope for a better future. 

Each classroom will have a special money box where students can donate throughout
the Project Compassion campaign. We encourage everyone to contribute to this
important cause and unite as a school community to help make the world a better
place for those who need it most. 
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STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE COUNCIL
Prouille‘s Student Representative Council (SRC) provides our students with the
opportunity to develop team-building skills, establish goals, delegate responsibility
and give directions to their peers on executing tasks successfully.

Students will also learn the skill of interactive and effective communication and
become good listeners. They will learn to be flexible and obtain the skills to mentor
groups of students to perform to their optimum capacity. This will offer them an
important learning and practical experience for their future.

Congratulations to the following students who have been voted SRC Leaders by
their peers for Semester 1 2025:

Eve Matthews (Kindy Kangaroos)
Cody Aho (Kindy Koalas)
Tiger Lane (Year 1 Lyrebird)
Bella Chomprasert (Year 1 Rosella)
Oliver McDonald (Year 2 Emu)
James Glavac (Year 2 Wombat)
Archie Ronald (Year 3 Bilby)
Liam Behnam (Year 3 Platypus)
Elliot Cooper (Year 4 Kookaburra)
Alisha Ahmed (Year 5 Goanna)
Joshua Drummond (Cockatoo/Dingo).

They will be led by the Year 6 SRC Executive: Max Richards, Valentina Salinas,
Hamish Ronald and Georgina Quoyle. They will meet each week and discuss and
plan ways to enhance our school. 
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SCHOOL NEWS
PARENT VOLUNTEERS - TERM 1

We would like to invite parents to sign up to become parent helpers for reading groups
in various grades. We also have many opportunities throughout the year for parent
volunteers on excursions and grade events. Any adult that comes to the school in a
volunteering capacity is required to be on a CSBB register. Parents DO NOT NEED a
Working with Children Check (WWCC) for many volunteering tasks but still need to
complete the Safeguarding requirements. If you intend to be a volunteer in the school
this year, please read the attached document and use the QR code to register. This
new process will ensure you are on the digital register for 3 years and minimises
duplication with paperwork.

If you would like to be a parent helper please complete the process via the QR Code
below or go to the                                                                               (also on the
website under “Parent Information”). On the form, please ensure that you select the
correct category of contractor or volunteer.

2026 ENROLMENTS
Just a reminder that if you are enrolling a sibling in Kindergarten in 2026, all
forms need to be completed and lodged by the end of Term 1. All offers of
Kindergarten places are made in Term 2 following enrolment interviews.

CSBB Contractor & Volunteer Engagement Form

OPEN DAY #1 - WEDNESDAY 5TH MARCH 2025
Prouille is holding its first Open Day for prospective families from 2026 onwards on
Wednesday 5th March from 9-10am. (For existing familiies we will be holding Open
Classrooms in Week 7).

Please register here: 

Friends, relatives and neighbours are most welcome to attend Open Day if looking for
enrolment. Please note that enrolment positions are limited and offered in accordance
with application date. An Open Day flyer is attached to this newsletter.

Prouille Open Day
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PARENTS’ NIGHT OFF EVENT

A fun night for the kids, a well-deserved break for you!

We know that nights out can be rare, and not everyone has access to babysitters or
family to help out. That’s why the P&F are excited to introduce Prouille Parents’ Night
Off—a series of events designed to give parents a well-earned break while the kids
enjoy a fun-filled evening at school!

For just $10 per child, Prouille students can be dropped off at the school hall, where
they’ll be supervised and entertained with activities, and plenty of fun. Snacks will be
provided, but we ask that children have dinner before they arrive.

To make this initiative a success, we need extra volunteers to help supervise! Our goal
is to run multiple events throughout the year so that everyone gets a turn to enjoy a
night off. If you can spare a couple of hours, please add your name to the Google
Sheet to help out: 

Please see flyer for further details and booking link (also included below) —we can’t
wait to give you a well-deserved break!

SCHOOL NEWS

Link to book here

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1363738


On Friday 21st February, Prouille held its annual
Family Welcome Day. Thank you to our
organisers Annabel Johnson, Lizzy Brennan and
Greer Campbell, who did an amazing job of
organising the event. Thank you to Nadean
Richards and Victoria Engel for the bake sale.
Thank you to BE Campbell for donating the
sausages and to all our other parents who were
involved and attended on the day.

It was great to start the year off on a high!

P&F FAMILY WELCOME EVENT
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Students who compete in any events 50m and over at the Prouille swimming carnival
are eligible for selection for the Prouille team to compete at the North Shore Cluster
Swimming Carnival. At our carnival, all heats are conducted as ‘timed finals’. Times
from all heats are collated and student results ranked. For the 50m freestyle, the
fastest two students overall in their age group (8 years, 9 years, 10 years, 11 years, 12
years and 13 years) are selected for cluster. Selection for the 100m freestyle, 50m
breaststroke, 50m backstroke, 50m butterfly and 200 Individual Medley works
differently. In these events, the first two students with the fastest times for each age
group (Junior, 11 years, and Senior) are selected for cluster. The Junior age group
consists of the 8-10 years age groups, 11 years for students aged 11, and Senior age
group for students aged 12-13 years. Relay events are categorised as Junior (8-10
years) and Senior (11-13 years). Relay teams for cluster are determined by the fastest
four freestyle times across all these age groups. 

Congratulations to the Prouille team selected to compete at the North Shore Cluster
Swimming Carnival on Thursday, 27 February. 

SPORTS NEWS

It seems like a long time ago now but we would like to celebrate the success of the
school swimming carnival on Monday, 10 February. What an amazing day with some
exceptional performances in the pool, incredible support from the stands and an
overall celebration of school spirit and sportsmanship. Even a sudden visit from
Mother Nature unleashing a torrent of rain across the stands couldn’t dampen the
spirits of the students who simply took it all in their stride. We must acknowledge our
parent helpers who went above and beyond on the day either in the pool, managing
placing and ribbons or recording results. Your help is much appreciated and we
thank you very much. Based on the overall results and times across all heats in every
age group the following students were crowned age champions: 

SWIMMING CARNIVAL RESULTS



SPORTS NEWS

Congratulations to all our students who attended the Cluster Swimming Carnival at
Hornsby Aquatic & Leisure Centre yesterday.

CLUSTER SWIMMING CARNIVAL



YEAR 6 LEADERSHIP DAY AT BRIGIDINE COLLEGE, ST IVES 

Written by Year 6 students Alisha S, Mairead DF, Abigail J, Evie J

It was a beautiful sight, a colossal, lovely campus with a green field of grass open and
free. Once we were inside the hall, a big screen showed a video about leadership. The
vice principal gave us a talk about it too. It was about using the talents you had and
making a difference in the school. Then we split into groups named with colours.
There were many schools such as our school, Prouille, Corpus Christi, Hornsby
Heights, St Ives, Maria Regina, Avalon, West Pymble and Our Lady of Perpetual
Succour. There were also Brigidine Girls who helped us and led us around. 
 
After watching the video, the schools were asked to stand on the floor at the front
with year ten leaders holding multiple balloons. We had no idea why, then it was
announced that we were going to play keepy- uppy! I was so happy, but the teacher
said that when she called out a number, the students had to form a group with that
number of people from other schools. I was a bit nervous as I was not a very social
person, and didn’t generally like talking to people I didn’t know. It wasn’t so bad, until a
balloon fell on the floor and popped near my foot!  
In the last round, we had to form groups of roughly twenty five people. Little did we
know we had to stick with these children for the rest of the day. 
 
There were four groups; green, orange, yellow, and blue. The groups alternated
between activities, circulating around the school doing different tasks, so at the end of
the day, each group had completed every activity. We stuck together, doing activities
together and of course, learning together. I was in the green group, so were the other
girls writing this recount. Each group consisted of a diverse range of students from
different schools. I think being around new people in a new environment is good for
developing social flexibility, being able to coexist with others, even when we don’t
know each other very well. 
 
The second activity we did was one where we partnered up and stood on opposite
sides of a stream of cards. Each card had a characteristic on it. My job was to pick
two or three cards with attributes that I saw in my partner. Then she did the same for
me, this exercise helped boost mental strength and confidence. 

The next intriguing activity was to stack blocks by having an interesting mechanism
with ropes connected to a black metal ball that had a chain that attached it to a black
metal rectangle that could hook onto notches in wooden blocks, and with the force of
the whole team pulling on the ropes, we had to move it to the blocks and stack them
on top of each other. It was challenging but in the end we did pretty well. 
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Another activity we completed was the pipeline trust game. This challenge was a very
fast and competitive game (and one of our favourites). The goal was to get all your
balls through half pipes to the other side and into a bucket. The hardest part was that
you couldn’t move when the ball was on your pipe. We were separated into groups
based on the high school we are attending next year. It was a very good game helping
us to practice our patience, resilience, teamwork and communication. 
 
The next game was floor-is-lava. This game was a game of strategy, communication
and teamwork. The aim of the game was to get your team from one side of the hall to
the other with stepping stones. But there was a catch, you couldn’t have a stone
without a human on it and if you did have one without a human you got one stone
taken away therefore making it harder. My team did well but we did not succeed the
first time and it took lots of trial and error but we eventually got it through
teamwork,persistence and communication. It was a great experience/ task especially
as we were with other people. I really enjoyed it and my friends enjoyed it too. 
 
After the games/activities, the assistant principal gave us a challenge (that is a real
international challenge) were we had to build the tallest tower with the following
materials: 
-20 pieces of raw spaghetti 
- 1 marshmallow that needed to be on the top of the tower 
- 1 meter of tape 
- 1 meter of string 
It was really hard but fun at the same time. 
 
A very beneficial part of the day was making new friends. This was very good seeing
that we are all going to different high schools and some of us had no idea who would
be our friends. This day encouraged us to make new friends. We now have some
people we know going to our school so we at least know someone. This was a very
helpful part of the amazing day. 
 
Overall, the leadership day was amazing and a wonderful time! We can’t wait 
to use all the tips and tricks we learnt in real life experiences! 
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Our Kindies and Year 6 buddies enjoyed some precious reading time
together this week.
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𝗪𝗘'𝗥𝗘 𝗚𝗢𝗜𝗡𝗚 𝗢𝗡 𝗔 𝗕𝗘𝗔𝗥...𝗣𝗥𝗜𝗡𝗖𝗜𝗣𝗔𝗟 𝗛𝗨𝗡𝗧! 

Yesterday, our Kindy classes read the book "We're Going on a Bear Hunt" for
the first time.

Following this, our Kindies wanted to re-enact their own version of the bear hunt
around the school...but to find our Principal instead!

They scoured the whole school looking for Ms Smith, creeping softly like
bears...and finally ended up finding her!



MERIT AWARDS



PEC NEWS
Our first webinar for the year "Tackling School Refusal" was well attended. For
those who missed it or would like to discuss the topic further, Jacqui Van de
Velde (PEC) is offering the notes or a coffee meet-up for a recap. Please
contact her at jacqui.vandevelde@dbb.catholic.edu.au to arrange a time.
  
Parents' Prayers are back! Join us at 2 PM in the school chapel on Fridays
coinciding with school assemblies.  

First Friday Masses; mark your calendars for 9:15 AM on March 7 and April 4
at Holy Name Wahroonga. A friendly “cuppa” will follow each Mass.
  
Operation Winter Warmth campaign is underway! We are calling for
donations of mystery yarn and volunteers who can knit or crochet. Our first
team meeting is scheduled for March 11 at 8:30 AM in the school library, right
after the morning drop-off 
 
Don’t miss out on Story Time in the parish sunroom for preschoolers. Join us at
10 AM on March 5, right after the morning Mass. This is a wonderful opportunity
for your little ones to enjoy some enchanting tales!   

Best pancake recipe for Shrove Tuesday next week: 

(Guarantee this works every time!) 👍 

Looking forward to seeing you at these events and appreciate your continued
support and involvement in our school and parish community. 

https://www.recipetineats.com/pancake-recipe/

mailto:jacqui.vandevelde@dbb.catholic.edu.au
https://www.recipetineats.com/pancake-recipe/


COOL KIDS AUTISM GROUP SESSIONS

Macquarie University is offering group sessions for children on the autism spectrum
who experience anxiety. Cool Kids Autism group sessions are designed specifically
for young people on the autism spectrum who experience anxiety. Upcoming group
sessions: - Grades 4–6: Starting 29th April - Grades 3–5: Starting 18th August -
Grades 6–8: Starting 19th August Time: 4:30–6:30pm (once a week for 10 sessions
over approx. 15 weeks).

A flyer has been attached to this newsletter and more information is available on the
Macquarie Uni website. If you would like your child to attend the program, please
contact your child’s teacher to discuss.

SCHOOL NEWS

Dear Parents

As we start another academic term filled with fun and exciting learning opportunities,
I'd like to take a moment to address a crucial matter concerning the safety and well-
being of our school community: Road safety and pedestrian security.

Every day, our school sees a flurry of activity as students, parents, and staff arrive and
depart. While we strive to maintain a safe environment within the school premises, it's
equally important to extend this safety to the surrounding roads and driveways.

Here are a few reminders to help keep our community safe:

Driveway Safety: Under no circumstances should anyone walk through the school
driveway. This area is designated for vehicles and poses a significant risk to
pedestrians. Instead, please use the designated pedestrian entrances to access
the school premises.

1.

Pedestrian Crossings: Always use pedestrian crossings when crossing the road. 2.
Mindful Parking: For parents dropping off or picking up their children, please
adhere to the designated drop-off zones and avoid parking in areas that obstruct
visibility or impede traffic flow. PLEASE DO NOT PARK IN THE DRIVE THROUGH
PARKING IN THE AFTERNOONS!

3.

Role Modelling: Parents, guardians, and staff members serve as role models for
our students. Let's lead by example and demonstrate responsible road behaviour.

4.

By working together and staying vigilant, we can create a safer environment for
everyone in our school community. Let's make road safety a top priority and ensure
that every journey to and from school is a safe one.

IMPORTANT ROAD SAFETY






























